NEWSLETTER
TOWN OF LEVERETT  http://townhall.Leverett.ma.us  FEBRUARY 2016
Annual Town Meeting, Saturday, 7 May 2016, Leverett School, 9:00 a.m.

Please Consider Running for Office
Elected officials with expiring terms who are running again as well as new candidates for office are asked to submit substantive statements to the Newsletter editor at townclerk@leverett.ma.us or leave in Town Clerk box at Town Hall, by 1 March 2016.  Offices up for election are:

Assessors: One three-year term;
Board of Health: One three-year term; one two-year term;
Library Trustees: Two three-year terms;
Constable: One three-year term;
Finance Committee: One three-year term;
Assistant Moderator: One one-year term;
Planning Board: Two five-year terms;
School Committee: Two three-year terms; one two-year term;
Select Board: One three-year term;
Town Clerk: One three-year term;

Tree Warden: One one-year term.
Assessors: Includes three elected Assessors and one appointed half-time Administrative Assessor. The primary responsibility is to assure that property assessments are established and maintained in a fair and equitable manner in accordance with state mandates, and to process warrants for real estate, personal property, forestry, and vehicle excise taxes. The office of the Assessors is the only elected position in town that has state-mandated qualifications that must be achieved within the first term of office. Qualified individuals can handle razzing about the high taxes in Leverett.  
Assistant Moderator: Performs the duties of the Moderator (running town meeting) in his/her absence. 

Board of Health: Primary duties relate to the protection of public health, promotion of sanitary living conditions, control of disease, and protection of the environment. The Board of Health oversees soil evaluation and perc tests and approves disposal systems (for new construction, additions, and repairs or replacements of existing systems), and applies well regulations. Meetings: two or more times per month.
Constable: Responsible for posting warrants for town meetings and elections. Constable is present during elections to ensure safety of polling place, to refill the donut plate, and to make the coffee.
Finance Committee: Oversees town spending. Works with Select Board prior to town meeting on budget issues; runs the annual budget hearing; approves (or not) expenditures from the Reserve Account. Meetings: several per year, more during the months of January-March when the next fiscal year budget is being drafted.

Library Trustees: Responsible for overseeing the library and establishing policies and plans to provide services to the community, and for determining final budgeting, and conducting public relations. The trustees value individuals who are team players, have a sense of humor, and are avid readers. Meetings: once per month (except in July and August). 

Planning Board: Writes zoning and subdivision bylaws. Members meet with individuals seeking to build or modify homes or divide land, and help decipher bylaws for the confused. The board is in the process of modifying the solar regulations. Meetings: once a month (except in summer).

Select Board: Official governing body of the town,  charged with setting policies and regulations which are not within the realm of town meeting. Members make appointments to ad hoc boards, committees, and commissions; work directly with police, fire, and highway departments; authorize town’s spending; call town meetings; set the warrant for Annual Town Meeting; develop town budget in cooperation with Finance Committee. ETC, ETC, ETC. Meetings: Second, fourth (and fifth if there is one) Tuesdays of the month.
Ask Not What Your Town Can Do For You!

Here’s what you can do for your Town. The Zoning Board of Appeals needs members. They meet only when an individual applies for an appeal. Call Larry Farber for more information: 548-9829
NOTES FROM AROUND TOWN

• Dogs: 2016 dog licenses are in. Dogs must be licensed by March 31, 2016. A wall will be built around the town and unlicensed dogs will remain outside of it.
• Candidates’ statements: Candidates for elected office must submit a statement of intent to the Newsletter by 1 March 2016. 

• Census forms are yellow this year. Please return them by mail or drop off at the school or town hall (yes, even if I saw you at the library yesterday). 

• Please send your Valentine cards through the Leverett Post Office. Mail traffic will help keep it open.
• The Town will be collecting food for the area food pantries. Please drop off canned/dry goods at the school, library, or town hall by March 1. The Select Board will drive the donation to Montague Food Pantry.
NEXT NEWSLETTER DEADLINES:

1 March (candidate statements only), 15 April, 

1 June 2016
Send news items, candidates’ statements, and (I’ll try again…) a fully-equipped stainless steel FOOD TRUCK to Lisa Stratford, P.O. Box 300, Leverett, MA 01054 or e-mail to townclerk@leverett.ma.us Call 548-9150 for information and guidelines. 

SELECT BOARD

First and foremost I am pleased to announce we have a new Highway Superintendent!  David Finn, head of the Mechanical Department in the Town of Montague accepted our offer on January 29.  He expects to begin within the next two weeks, beginning with a review of all of Will Stratford's voluminous files with Will and Margie this coming Thursday.  Providing that doesn't scare him off we can expect him to be with Leverett on February 15th.

Speaking of Will, we are planning a retirement party in his honor this coming February 23rd at 6:00 pm at the Town Hall.  An announcement appears in this newsletter - we hope EVERYONE can attend!

It is the start of budget season and three department heads presented updates to the board.  The board has asked each department head to come up with a budget reflecting a 2% reduction from the previous year.  Ashley Blais, Library Director, indeed presented a budget reflecting a 2% cut but mentioned that the library will most likely have to rely on state aid, as well as donations from the Friends of Leverett Library, a non-profit organization.  John Ingram, Fire Chief, argued against any cuts to the Fire Department budget, citing costs associated with personnel training and equipment maintenance.  John also described the department’s plan to purchase two UMass emergency vehicles at a combined cost to the town of $1,000.  The vehicles are in excellent condition, and this purchase will allow for the removal of two very old vehicles that are no longer of use.  Ananda Larson, Transfer Station Coordinator, announced that the Town has received a $7,500 DEP grant that she intends to use toward the purchase of a paper compactor, therefore reducing hauling costs of the current container.  Ananda would also like to keep the station open more hours each week as a convenience to town residents.  

Kip Fonsh offered an update on progress toward school regionalization.  Unfortunately, the committee representing each of the four towns in our region are not of a unanimous opinion and therefore progress has stalled.  However, meetings are scheduled to continue and hopefully the committee will reach a unanimous resolution.

Annual Town Meeting has been moved!  Still at the school, but on May 7 rather than the last Saturday in April.  This is being done to prepare for a Shutesbury Town Meeting vote concerning the regional budget.  Tom Powers can share details with anyone interested.

Tom Hankinson attended the Massachusetts Municipal Association [MMA] Conference earlier this month and was presented an award to the town from the MMA, a plaque which reads, "Town of Leverett: LeverettNet: Fiber to the Home Broadband Project.” Considerable weight was placed on this award by the Executive Director of the MMA, describing it as an example of the accomplishments within the grasp of small municipalities.

And to complete this report, we are pleased to announce that the Board of Health has asked our own Rich Brazeau to serve on their board.  We shall keep him busy every day he is a Leverett Resident!

Tom Hankinson

Welcome New Highway Superintendent

The Select Board welcomes David Finn of Erving as our new Highway Superintendent.  David is currently a Foreman in the Montague DPW and previously worked for Cersosimo Lumber in Brattleboro, VT.  He brings considerable mechanical knowledge and experience with large town vehicles and he is prepared to assume this new position, filling Will Stratford’s very large shoes.  His first official day with the Town will be February 15th.  Please feel free to stop in and say hello to him at the safety complex after that date. 

Love the Leverett Post Office?

Please use it.

The Feds are slowly trying to close local, small post offices based on use. Volume helps. Send Valentines, postcards, and buy your stamps there. Think how unfortunate it would be to have to drive to Amherst and stand in line(
Election Information

Notice: February 10, 2016 is the last day to register to vote in the March 1, 2016 Presidential Primary.
The Town Clerk’s Office will be opened from 2:00-8:00 pm on that day for voter registration. You may also stop in to register or register at: https://www.sec.state.ma.us/ovr/
February 10 is also the last day to change party affiliation for the Primary. Massachusetts currently has 4 official political parties: Democratic, Republican, Green Rainbow, and United Independent. Massachusetts also allows you to vote without choosing a party. This is officially known as Unenrolled and is commonly referred to as Independent in popular culture. Registering in a party does not affect your right to vote in a General Election since all voters receive the same ballot and vote for the candidate of their choice. 

****** IMPORTANT******

During Primary Elections those registered in one of the four official political parties will only be allowed to vote in that party’s ballot. Unenrolled voters will have the option to choose one of the four party ballots on which to cast their vote. You may use the web address: https://www.sec.state.ma.us/ovr/  to see how you are registered to vote.

Absentee ballot information can be found at http://www.sec.state.ma.us/ele/eleifv/howabs.htm
Please feel free to email townclerk@leverett.ma.us or call 548-9150 with questions.
Lisa Stratford, Town Clerk

TOWN STREET LIST/CENSUS

Annual street list/census forms were sent to each household in town in January (they are yellow).  In order to remain active on the voting list, make accurate predictions of school population, and keep reliable records for emergency responders, it is important that these forms be returned quickly.  Please note that the political party designation next to a name on this form indicates that you are registered, and in which party.  This is not an official voter registration form.  No additions, deletions, or changes will be made to the voting list based on the street list form.  If you want to change parties or register to vote please read the above article.
Lisa Stratford, Town Clerk
Do you know how to shovel snow safely so you can use your snow blower less for not at all?
Have you had your free home energy audit?
Fire Department News

The Leverett Fire Department has a new Facebook Page that we would love to have everyone in town “Like” us on. The page will be used to inform the community about what we are up to and to pass along Safety information.  Visit Facebook and type in “Leverett Fire Department” and click on the like button. The department is also working on a new Web Page and will let you know when it is up and running.

Time plays a factor in any emergency. We would like to help the community get services quickly by having house numbers by the road for us to see. Per the fire code you must have a house number attached to the building but this does not always help us if you have a long driveway.   The Fire Department is providing red reflector street numbers on sign posts that can be installed at the end of your driveway. This will assist the fire, police, and ambulance when responding to your emergency and will save time finding your home. To get a sign please email the fire department at fire@leverett.ma.us or call the station and leave a message 413-548-9225.  
Chief  Ingram
Council on Aging
Jennifer Glover, Outreach Coordinator

The Outreach Coordinator is available to inform residents age 60 and older, and their families, of the available resources in the community and to link them with the appropriate agencies and services. Please call 548-1022, ext. 5 to schedule a home visit.
Also call Carole King, Meal Site Manager (347-2694) to sign up for Friday Lunch.
Yoga: Wed. 10:00 am Town Hall, $6/class donation suggested.
Foot Clinic: 2nd Thursday of the month, Town Hall, $25 donation suggested, call 548-9415 to sign up for Foot Clinic.
Preserve the Town Garage – A Community Preservation Project for 2016

The Select Board and Facilities Manager have submitted a proposal to use Community Preservation Act (CPA) funds to rehabilitate the original Town Highway Garage, built in 1948. The garage is a good representative of rural municipal facility construction in the 1940s and 50s, and is listed in the Massachusetts Historical Register. 

The garage today holds vehicles and equipment for police, highway, fire, emergency management, and school departments. Similar preservation efforts have been made nationally to restore cement building unit structures, as they represent an important era in building technology.

The Town Garage presents a record of Leverett’s history:  the little white “Leverett Highway Department” sign on the front of the building; the years the police department was accessible only by climbing a narrow staircase; the bolt in the floor where police could temporarily handcuff an unruly arrested person during booking; and the tiny room that was the hub of highway department operations for 44 years.  
Capital investment to preserve and rehabilitate the garage will ensure it continues to meet its intended functions. Historically appropriate external and structural repairs will ensure the building keeps its status on the Massachusetts Historical Register. Internal work, such as an electrical system upgrade, will help bring the building up to code.

Allocation of Community Preservation Act funds for this project will allow the Town to use taxpayer funding for regular infrastructure and CPA funding to preserve the historic character and maintain the function of historic buildings. 

Walkthroughs and an Open House at the building will be planned.  Look for announcements of dates and times.

Community Preservation Commission
The Community Preservation Committee has received three proposals for funding this year. The proposals are:

1) From the Select Board, a proposal to rehabilitate the old highway garage, using $120,000 in Community Preservation funds;

2) (a and b) From The Leverett Cemetery Association and Cemetery Volunteers of Leverett, two proposals to continue the ongoing work on preserving Leverett’s cemeteries, this time, at the cemetery on Jackson Hill Road and at the Moore’s Corner Graveyard on Rattlesnake Gutter Road.

There will be a public hearing on Wednesday, March 2, 2016 at 7:30 pm at the Town Hall at which the proponents of the proposals will present their projects and be available to answer questions.   The CPC will also take public comments on the draft CPC Annual Plan.   The three proposals and draft Annual Plan all are available for review at the Town Hall.  Please come to the public hearing to learn more!

Once again, Leverett has been one of the few communities to receive a full 100% match from the state of funds raised through the Community Preservation surcharge.   The Town has appropriated over $1 million for historic preservation, open space preservation, and housing projects.  The Community Preservation fund for Leverett contains close to $1 million that is available for projects in Leverett.  We welcome proposals and inquiries.  For more information or questions, contact CPC Chairperson Danielle Barshak at daniellebarshak@verizon.net.


Have you considered diverting from the fossil fuel industry?
- LeverettNet At Work -
In the News: The Newsletter of December announcing price reductions, service upgrades and reduced tax impact all rolled up into one year-end reward to subscribers, will not be matched anytime soon. Local and national media as well as trade journals reported on the news.

A particularly comprehensive summary of Leverett's entire broadband project was published as an article in Broadband Communities' Nov/Dec issue at www.broadbandcommunities.com and a link can also be found on the Town of Leverett website in the "LeverettNet" section under "In the News".  This article was a key document in a Governor Baker briefing by MBI a few weeks ago which served to reinforce his support of the MBI project.

The Upgrade: The doubling of backbone capacity resulted in very few minutes of outage and was expertly executed by the Network Operator, HG&E. Good planning and outreach leading to the upgrade helped to keep subscriber complaints to zero.

Outages: Two outages since the last Newsletter affected 5 subscribers on Jackson Hill Road during Christmas and 16 on Dudleyville Road in mid-January.  Both outages were caused by tree limb damage to power lines which, in turn, burned the fiber line.  These incidents have led to improved communications and procedures that will help to speed future response times. Furthermore, we have asked Will Stratford, Leverett's Tree Warden, to help and he will be reviewing Eversource's vegetation management plan with them this week. 
      Everyone should be aware of the action sequence established by law and some amount of good sense that influences the repair time for these utility outages: First public safety personnel secure the area if necessary, then the power company cuts the power, then the tree crews clear the work area, then power is restored, then the incumbent telephone company which co-owns many of the poles repairs their lines, then municipal fiber lines are restored.  Needless to say we all support Will Stratford's efforts to encourage Eversource to keep utility right of ways clear.  There may be an opportunity for resident input to this work that we will mention when more is understood but please remember to call the ISP (Crocker Communications) at 413-367-8181 whenever you know of an outage.

Telehealth: The response to our telehealth survey was excellent with more than 50% of subscribers responding and offering data. Bob Dolan, a Leverett resident and Principal at "Diverse Learners Consulting" managed the survey and is working with us to summarized findings and prepare a town profile to share with residents as well as prospective telehealth providers.

Innovation Award: Leverett was recently recognized at the Massachusetts Municipal Association (MMA) annual meeting on January 22nd in Boston. The MMA recognizes communities in the state with annual Innovation Awards and Leverett has been given a plaque which is engraved with "Town of Leverett: LeverettNet: Fiber to the Home Broadband Project."  Select Board member, Tom Hankinson, was Leverett's representative at the meeting and acknowledged the members of the Broadband Committee for their execution of the project.

The LeverettNet Board

Leverett Elementary School

Leverett Elementary School continues to be a very busy place! We are fortunate to have received grants that help to fund field trips as well as visiting artists and performers. If you would like to attend a performance at the school, please call for the exact time. There is usually plenty of room for visitors!

Here are some of the highlights of the winter and spring calendar. There’s much, much more, since the list below doesn’t include classroom events and field trips!

Tuesday, March 29th, All-school music and art celebration (day/evening)

April TBA
, Storytelling Residency

Over the course of a week, storyteller and musician John Porcino will work with students to develop their oral storytelling skills, and will also give a performance.

We are also working on a directory of ‘resident experts’ who would like to come to the school occasionally to share their knowledge and enthusiasm. As you can imagine, the PreK-6 curriculum covers a huge number of topics, and teachers appreciate knowing about local community members who have particular expertise.

The Parent/Community Room is available on weekday evenings for meetings or gatherings. If you have a book group or committee that is looking for a space, please call the LES office and speak to Secretary Kate Rice. There is no cost for using the space as long as it falls within our usual custodial hours.

Margot Lacey, Principal
Library Low-Down
Leverett Library, 75 Montague Rd.  548-9220  www.leverettlibrary.org
Library Hours *Tuesday 3-8 *Wednesday 10-3 (story hour at 10:30) *Thursday 3-8 *Saturday 10-3 *Sunday 12-5 (closed Sundays Memorial Day to Labor Day). 
Special Closings: Sunday Feb 14 in honor of President’s Day and Sunday March 27 for Easter Sunday.

Please join us for Read It Leverett! The book selection for this year is The Wright Brothers by David McCullough. This year’s program will include a series of events running through March and April including, but not limited to: 

· Book discussion led by Arlyn Diamond

· Film screenings of Kitty Hawk: The Wright Brothers' Journey of Invention and Wright Brothers' Flying Machine
· Speaker from the New England Aviation Museum in Connecticut

· Paper airplane making and contest 

· Raffle to win a flight with Chris Condit 

Art in the Community Room
February: Birds, paintings and photographs by Leverett artist Macaylla Silver.

March: Paintings by Nancy Emond’s art students, reception Saturday March 5, 2-4pm

April: Leverett Trails Committee exhibit, Where in Leverett? Help create a scavenger hunt on the library walls.

Paint a bouquet for your Valentine with Sue Mulholland and Chris Nelson. Materials, instruction and chocolate provided. Thur. Feb.11, 6:15- 8pm. Space is limited, please register.
Ukulele Play-Along with Julie Stepanek. Thur. Feb. 25 @ 6:30pm. We will have ukuleles to borrow but please bring your own if you can. Please register. Free and open to all ages.                                                      More play-alongs Thurs. March 24 and April 28.
Join us one Friday each month for Free Movie Night.                                                                                        Feb.19 @7:30​​​​​, Good Hair, Chris Rock’s documentary, exploring current and historical hair styles of black women in the US. PG-13

Friday March 11, 2016 at 7:30pm​​​​​ Robot and Frank  PG-13

Friday April 22, 2016 at 7:30 pm​​​​​ Moneyball PG-13.

Regular programs at the library:                                                                                                                    Tales and Tunes, Wednesdays at 10:30 stories, music and crafts with Heleen Cardinaux.  

LEGO Club Thurs. March 3, 3:15-4:15. Come build with us!                                
Spanish conversation group with Roxanna Normark, Tuesdays 4-5pm                                       

Tai Chi with Dennis Shapson, advanced Wednesdays at 1:45pm and Saturdays at 10am, beginners Saturdays at 11am.                                                                                                     

Qigong with Dvora Eisenstein, Tuesdays 5:15.

The library is participating in the Annual Boston Bruins PJ Drive, for children living in homelessness and poverty. Please bring in new pairs of pjs or $ donations from February 1 through March 15. 
Hope to see you soon! Ashley Blais, Director
Are you line drying your clothes inside to save energy and humidify your home?
LEVERETT ENERGY COMMITTEE


Leverett residents: do not give up on finding an energy supplier that offers greener options and, in some cases, provides money-saving arrangements. After the initial disappointment of HCOG's failure to get approval from the DPU, we quickly learned about several other promising plans.


On December 14 we met with the new director of HCOG, Lee Frankl, who encouraged us to consider a community solar program called Nexamp. Nexamp is building solar farms in the area--often by leasing sections of farmland acreage not deemed suitable by the owner for agricultural purposes. Nexamp currently offers residents the opportunity to purchase solar credits at a 15% discount on both the delivery and supply sections of your energy bill. HCOG also recommends consideration of Colonial Power as an alternative to Eversource. Both Nexamp and Colonial Power are based in Massachusetts; Colonial has been working with other towns in Massachusetts that had planned to join HCOG's aggregate and can supply a green energy package (solar, wind, low-impact hydro) from local sources.


On January 26, we met with Julie Arnold who came out from Boston to answer all the questions we had after looking into their offer. Nexamp's solar farm in Hadley is sold out and will be in operation by late spring. Another solar farm soon to be built in Hatfield will start up by late summer. The time-frame for these installations is 20 years. Residents can sign up and enjoy a guaranteed 15% discount; a resident wishing to opt out for any reason can do so in six months without incurring a fee by giving a written notice.


The committee has scheduled three informational meetings for February 22, 2016 from 7-9 pm; Mark Cappadona of Colonial Power will present from 7-7:30;  John Kinchia of Amherst Nurseries will present his solar farm idea from 7:30-8; and David Strong and Isaac Baker of Co-op Power in Greenfield will present their idea of selling solar panels directly to residents from 8-9. Unlike the Nexamp plan, Co-op Power members would be making a significant investment as well as realizing all the financial gain of energy credits.

Still to be scheduled are (1) the Massachusetts-based non-profit MassEnergy.org that is interested in meeting with Leverett residents about creating an energy aggregate for the town using a combination of Massachusetts-generated wind, solar, small hydro, and gas-digester and (2) Dwayne Breger, director of clean energy outreach at UMass, who will offer advice on all our options before we take our findings and recommendations to the Select Board.

We are sponsoring a free presentation on ADVANCES IN RENEWABLE ENERGY on Tuesday, February 23 from 7-9 pm at the library. We are pleased to have Patricia Hynes, an environmental engineer and current director of Traprock Center for Peace and Justice, located in Deerfield, bring her program on climate change--the defining issue of our time and our planet's most serious long-term peril. The slide presentation will focus on the recent and rapid advances in renewable technologies predicted to power our country by 2050 and identify the intransigent forces attempting to obstruct this progress. Hynes has recently spoken out against the Kinder Morgan proposal for a pipeline carrying fracked gas from the New York border through the Berkshires and eight Franklin County towns into New Hampshire ending on the North Shore of Massachusetts. Our Select Board has joined the county coalition of towns opposing this project. We hope many of you make an extra effort to attend. Although most people and institutions around the globe have expressed deep ongoing concern about this issue, we especially hope residents who haven't yet found their place in this world-wide conversation will attend. This is a chance for all of us to learn why and how we can make a difference in the colossal challenge of accelerating changes and disruptions in the earth's climate.

Portia Williams Weiskel for the Energy Committee (pweiskel@post.harvard.edu; 548-9737)

FOOD, FOOD, FOOD DRIVE
The Town will be collecting food for the area food pantries. Please drop off canned/dry goods at the school, library, or town hall by March 1. The Select Board will drive the donation to Montague Food Pantry.
Leverett Cemetery Association

         The town of Leverett has two Cemetery Associations, one for each part of town. When these were started in the early 1900s, travel and communication were hindered by distance, as well as geography. They were accomplished by foot, horses or wagons and the latter perhaps even by smoke signals from Brushy Mountain. These differences may well have played a factor in both parts "doing their own thing,” so to speak.

          Each one starting their own Cemetery Association could have been one result of these circumstances.  Over the years, dedicated citizens formed associations and proceeded to care for their deceased neighbors.

          Since those days, communications, means of travel, turning to one zip code, and within the last forty- two years, the addition of a regularly published newsletter, have improved the connections between the two parts of town. We are more united than we were then.

          The North Leverett Cemetery Association came under the leadership of David Glazier, son of Arnold, five years ago, after Arnold moved away.  The work involved was transferred to David, but with little or no support, such as trustees, officers or other helpers since that time.  Following a number of recent meetings, a dedicated group of North Leverett citizens, along with a few from the south end of town, has met and discussed the options, and has made and supported the idea of combining the two associations. The process for this to be accomplished is under way, by a motion to the Supreme Court of Franklin County to dissolve the North Leverett group, transfer all property and financial assets and combine it with the Leverett Association.

             This process is underway and we will keep you informed concerning the progress.  Questions or concerns may be directed to Edie Field at 548-9452.

Community Events
NEXT WATER COLOR CLASSES:

If you are interested in learning to water color, classes are 2 ½ hours long once each week during April and May.  This class is for beginners and returning students. There is lots of individual attention and demonstration and hand-holding along the way if you wish!  Classes are sponsored by the Recreation Commission and are FREE!   YOU WILL SUCCEED!

For more information call:  Nancy Emond, Instructor, 367-9535 or bemond@math.umass.edu
Leverett Trails Committee

Where in Leverett?

Create a Scavenger Hunt on the Walls of the Leverett Library. Take a photo, or draw a picture, or write a poem, riddle or paragraph about a place in Leverett. Challenge others to figure out where it is through your work. Bring your entry to the Leverett Library by March 15. Submission form available at the library. Then come to the library in April to guess the places (and to check your answers against the secret list). 

Work Days 

Blueberry pruning at the Gordon King Life Estate in mid-March (learn pruning techniques while helping). Date will be posted early March at www.rattlesnakeguttertrust/org and at the Leverett Library. Other Work Days being planned (of course). 

Rattlesnake Gutter Trust

We thank our Leverett neighbors who are giving these programs.

Lauret Savoy reading from her new book, Trace: Memory, History, Race, and the American Landscape 
Sunday, February 28, 2 PM, Leverett Library
From frozen Leverett Pond to twisted terrain within the San Andreas Fault zone and a South Carolina plantation, from national parks to burial grounds, from “Indian Territory” and the U.S.-Mexico Border to the U.S. capital, Trace grapples with a searing national history to reveal the often unvoiced presence of the past. Co-sponsored with the Leverett Library.

Life in the Slow Lane: Travel and Travellers on the 18th Century Lancaster Pike

Sunday, April 24, 2 PM, Leverett Library

Julie Collier will introduce us to this historic (and still used) road. Julie's stories, drawings and artifacts will help us explore who and what was travelling in the 1700's. Co-sponsored by the Leverett Historical Society

Get Ready for Bird Migration in Leverett!

Sunday, May 1, 2 PM, Leverett Library

Dan Williams will prepare you for the Spring songbird migration as it passes through Leverett. Bring your questions and binoculars as at least some time will be spent outside getting a taste of the festivities. 
Seasonal Sounds of Leverett. Sounds are important to us: they trigger memories; they soothe, they frighten, they annoy, and sometimes we just ignore them.  What are the sounds of this season - of any season? What are the sounds of Leverett? What are the sounds that tell our story? RGT is beginning a year-long (or perhaps longer) project to record those sounds. Look for more information at www.rattlesnakeguttertrust.org or for fliers in the usual places. This project is supported in part by a grant from the Leverett Cultural Council, a local agency which is supported by the Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state agency. We thank them for their support.

Leverett Historical Society Spring Programs
· Friday, February 26. 7:30 p.m.Venue to be determined.

DR. MICHAEL HOBERMAN Professor of English, Fitchburg State. Author: Yankee Moderns, New Israel/New England:Jews and Puritans in Early America, et al. THE CHOSEN PEOPLE IN GOD’S COUNTRY; JEWS, PURITANS, AND THREE CENTURIES OF THE NEW ENGLAND MINDSET          

· Friday, March 25, 7:30, Town Hall     
DR. DAN BENNETT, Acedemico di nulla Acedemia, BUSH RANGERS, BIBLE IDOLATERS, AND ASSOCIATION      (CHURCH) IDEOLOGUES: Their respective agencies in the construction of New England, including our Town, incorporated in the ‘throes’ of revolution against Colonization, for Popular Sovereignty, 1774.

Are you combining errands to save energy and emit less CO2?
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__________________________________________________________________________________________
APPLICATION: 2016 DOG LICENSE
Renewal ________ or New _______ license

Name of owner













Phone






Address























Name of dog














 Age







Breed















Color






Male ($10.00)


Neutered Male ($5.00)


Female ($10.00)


Spayed female* ($5.00)


Send check payable to Town of Leverett, business-size self-addressed stamped envelope, proof of rabies immunization, and proof of spaying to Town Clerk, Box 300, Leverett 01054.  Documents will be returned with license.

Dogs must be licensed on or before April 1st! Thank you.
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